

FOR SALE BY PUBLIC TENDER

ONE 2000, CHEV, SILVERADO 4/4 PICK UP. IN AS-IS WHERE-IS CONDITION.
VEHICLE MILLAGE 144463 KMS

Viewing can take place Monday to Friday, from 8:30 am to 4:30 pm at the Public Works Depot 1119 Thorburn Road

Bidders are required to place their bid in a sealed envelope clearly marked <u>TENDER FOR 2000 PICK-UP</u>

Tenders will be accepted until 10:00 am on Friday, February 18th, 2011 at which time the tenders will be opened.

Highest or any tender not necessarily accepted

The successful bidder will be responsible for immediate payment and removal of the vehicle after closing of the tender.

There are no warranties intended or implied.

For further information please contact Mr. Chris Neary at 895.8000 ext 228.

Fendered price:
Date:
Signature:

Chris Neary, Foreman Town of Portugal Cove / St. Philips

PCSP Minor Soccer

An important notice to all new and returning soccer players for the up coming 2011 house league season. The following dates have been set for registration, mark your calendars to avoid disappointment!

March 5, 2011 - Online registration opens

May 7, 2011 – **Walk-in registration** 9-12 am @ Beachy Cove Elementary

May 10, 2011 **Final date** for on line registration please contact us at www.soccer895.ca to register and join our email list.

PCSP Minor Soccer is currently recruiting house league coaches for the 2011 season.

- NO experience necessary
- Free coaching certification available
- Fun and Rewarding!

All interested coaches please contact janet.bryant@bellaliant.net

Under 12 Soccer Group Fundraiser Dances

Grades 4 to 6 at the Rec Center on the following dates: February 11th, 7-10pm.

March 4th, 7-10pm April 15th, 7-10pm May 20th, 7-10pm June 10th, 7-10pm

Admission is \$5.00 with canteen service as well (drinks, chips, bars @ \$1.00 each).

Also, the group is selling tickets on a baby barn as a fundraiser. If you would like to purchase tickets to support the kids, or you would like more information please call Cathy Williams at 895-2324 / 685-9284

storytime at the kibrary

Library News

The library drop-in play group, and Storytime programs will be closed for the week of February 7 to 11 inclusive. Also, a heads up that there will be an open house Storytime session for our Winter Carnival on

March 4th at 10:30a.m. Come for stories read aloud by guest readers and refreshments afterwards.

What's going on

February 2011

in Portugal Cove - St. Philip's

Economic Plan To be Developed



Northeast Avalon Regional Economic Development Board Following the release of the Town's Integrated Community Sustainability Plan (ICSP) July 2010, and building upon one of the key economic goals identified in that plan to expand and

diversify the local economy, the town has begun the process of developing its first Economic Plan. With support, guidance and assistance from the Northeast Avalon Regional Economic Development Board, the town will be hosting a number of planning and consultation sessions with both the public and business community to identify both opportunities for development and challenges to be addressed. A completion date of September 2011 is anticipated. Look for a new section to be added to the Town website pcsp.ca that will provide updates on progress as well as opportunities for input. For more information, please contact Christine Snow, Executive Director, Northeast Avalon Regional Economic Development Board at 753-5554 or christines@nearedb.ca.

Pharmacy Coming to Portugal Cove - St. Philip's

Pharmacists Gregory Batt and Jeremy Reid would like to announce the opening of Breakwater Pharmacy which will be located at 1606 Portugal Cove Road in early 2011.

They are looking forward to meeting the residents of the Town and providing health and drug services to the area.



Update on the Old St. Philip's Church

Work on preserving/restoring the old St. Philip's church is about to begin after an earlier agreement by the Town, the Parish and the Diocese. The Parish has hired a company to provide a structural report and costs related to bringing the building up to current standards. The Church By The Sea Inc. heritage group will secure on site the church steeple, and properly repair and cover the top of the old church tower, where the steeple had been. The CBTS professionals and volunteers will be doing an onsite inspection of these items, and with approval, will work on the actual project repairs as soon as possible.

Thank you from Mayor Bill Fagan

Thank you to those parents who attended the presentations to the School Board on January 10, which included a request for a Middle/Intermediate School in the Town. Your support is appreciated. The recommendations of the Board were released at a Board meeting on January 26 at 7:30 pm at Mary Queen of Peace School, Torbay Road.



February 2011 www.pcsp.ca

On-Line www.pcsp.ca



New Fire Chief For PCSP

On behalf of Council, Staff and the Town of Portugal Cove - St. Philip's, we wish to extend a warm welcome to Michael Raine, Fire Chief and newest edition of the Portugal Cove - St. Philip's Fire Department. Raine began his role with the Town on January 31st, 2011 and is certainly a sought after complement to Town staff.

Prior to coming on board with the Town. Raine was with the City of Brampton, Ontario's Fire & Emergency Services Department for almost 30 years at various capacities such as Captain, Training Officer, Technical Program Coordinator and the OFM Fire Services Certification Program Coordinator. Before that, Raine was with the Township of Centre Wellington Fire Department until 2005. Raine has many achievements such as being the recipient of Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II Golden Jubilee Medal for contributions to Public Safety in Ontario, as President of the Ontario Association of Fire Training Officers. Raine holds a Master of Arts (leadership) degree from the University of Guelph, a Public Administration Diploma from the University of Western Ontario, an Advanced Senior Officer Diploma from the Ontario Fire College and as well is a Certified Training Professional from the Ontario Municipal Management Institute. Raine recently accepted the position of Fire Chief with the Town and has relocated from Ontario to Portugal Cove - St. Philip's, where he resides with his wife Joann.

> Heritage Day Citizens Forum February 21 2011 7:00 – 9:30 PM Legion, Portugal Cove

The Heritage Advisory Committee of Portugal Cove – St. Philip's is inviting all citizens to come to a public forum on the town's heritage.

Part I: will include traditional music and dance, a display of heritage items, and an informative talk on the heritage of Portugal Cove – St. Philip's. Part II of the forum will be devoted to ideas and suggestions from participants.

The information gathered through the forum will be used to draft a Heritage Plan outlining how our heritage assets will be preserved, recognized, celebrated and integrated into the Town's identity. A further public forum will be held probably in the autumn 2011 to present the draft plan and seek input from citizens in finalizing the plan.

Please join us for an informative evening of fun and entertainment.

Contact: Winston Fiander at 895-6578 or Peter Hammond at 895-1090



The PCSP Neighbourhood Watch Steering Committee...

is pleased to advise that there are now eleven (11) Neighbourhood Watch groups operating or organizing within the town. In addition a registry of Watch Commanders and Block Captains is being built to facilitate rapid communication amongst all members of the watch groups. On

Feb 3, at 8:00pm, the second in a series of periodic meeting with the RNC will be held at the **Town Council Office**. While organizers for, and members of new groups will be invited, anyone interested for their specific area is welcome to come along and learn about the Neighbourhood Watch program.

<u>Tip of the Month:</u> It is important that you report any illegal activity regardless of whether or not you think the police will investigate. The frequency of events helps the RNC determine where to focus their efforts for crime detection & prevention. If in doubt, contact your Block captain or Watch Commander.

Your Committee Members:

Names, Phone Numbers / E-mail

~Steve Andrews - Facilitator, 895-2067 or

cstephenandrews@me.com

~Janet and/or Bob Martin, 689-1593 or

bobjanet79@hotmail.com

~Ron Newhook, 895-3191 or

ron.newhook@mi.mun.ca

~Wayne Rodgers, 728-2238 or

mr.rodgers@nl.rogers.com

- ~Bruce George, 895-3465
- ~Emir Andrews, 895-2067 or

emir@mun.ca

- ~Carolyn Newhook, 895-3191
- ~Patsy Whitten Council Sponsor

pwhitten@pcsp.ca

~Sheree Kent - Council Staff liaison

sheree.kent@pcsp.ca

ongrats to PCSP resident, Dr. Jennifer O'Dea who has been appointed to the Discipline of Pediatrics in the Faculty of Medicine, at Memorial University. Dr. O'Dea is a member of Beachy Cove Elementary School Council.



February 2011

Saturday Friday Thursday 0 Wednesday Tuesday Monday 28 14 Valentine's Day 20 **4** S

provide

call 895-8000, ext:

calendar please

would like

event they

Group has

Community

February 2011 www.pcsp.ca